
 
OREWA BRIDGE CLUB (INC) 
 

Minutes of the Committee meeting held at the Club Rooms 12 September 2022 

 
Present: Judith Hollyer Eileen Sanger, Judy Tremain, Mike and Cherrie England, Alison Beer, Sandy 

Regan, Bridget Gorinski, Ron and Sandra Cooper, Gil Jury, David Phillips 

Apologies:  
Nicola Timms (absent) 

Minutes:  
The minutes of the previous meeting having been circulated were taken as read. 

Moved: Bridget seconded Cherrie, that they be approved. Carried. 

Matters Arising: 
Nil 

Correspondence:  
1 Letter from Jenny Robinson re alerting bids. The importance of her explanation will be included in the 

next Newsletter. 
2 NZ Wide Pairs – the question of who would host the event. Orewa or Warkworth is to be held in 

abeyance waiting a response from the Warkworth Club. 
3 Letter from NZB inviting a representative to join an afternoon on streaming bridge lessons. This was 

discussed and a decision on who to send was not finalised. 
  

Membership:   
1 Nothing to report 

Financial:  
Alison presented her report, noting that income from table money came mainly from our initial cashless 
deposits. 
Income from room hire is higher, but may become lower. It was decided than table money from Sunday and 
Tuesday bridge would continue to be paid in cash. 
Alison will prepare a report, to be circulated before the next meeting providing a budget re table money and 
subscriptions. 
Moved: Judith, seconded Eileen that the report be approved. Carried. 

General: 
1 Alison questioned the need for a joining fee for new members. It was decided to do away with joining 

fees. 
2 Sandra expressed her concern that both dealing machines required servicing. It was decided to have 

the old one done immediately, before the new. 
3 The Club’s 3A/5B Tournament will be held on 30th October with players asked to enter online. 
4 A discussion was held around the need to share the work load within the committee, and the 

possibility of forming sub-committees. 
5 Cherrie was nominated as Secretary for next year. 
6 As a condition of the new lease a June series will be renamed Matariki Tournament next year. 

 
There being no further business, the meeting was declared closed at 5.20 PM. 
 
 

 
Judith Hollyer 
President 
 


